Extra for Stainton e-News for Friday 19th June 2020


Dear Stainton Church members and Friends of Stainton Church

I hope you are all keeping well as the lockdown continues; there is at least a little light at the end of the tunnel as the Government relaxes some of the lockdown restrictions. It has been good to hear today on the News that the Coronavirus threat level has been reduced from the Level 4 (out of five levels) that it was back in March (meaning that then the virus was in general circulation with transmission high or rising exponentially), to Level 3 now (meaning that the virus is still in general circulation but is “under control [my paraphrase]”. This means that the virus is still out there posing a threat but we can begin, slowly, to get on with the rest of our lives. I for one am looking forward to buying a new lawnmower when the one I want to buy is back in stock in the shops!
I am pleased to attach a copy of this week’s sheet for worship-at-home for Sunday 21st June 2020, the Second Sunday after Trinity, kindly prepared for us by Joan Mason.
For those who would like to, you can visit the Diocese of York’s page on the Vimeo website (https://vimeo.com/dioceseofyork ) where you can see short services of midday, evening and night prayer led by our Bishops; the services, each about 3-4 minutes long, are led by Bishop Paul Whitby, Bishop Alison Hullen and Bishop John Selby respectively.

Here is a short prayer from Carolyn Edwards, York Diocesan Children and Youth Adviser.

H Help us to be light in the world reflecting the love and kindness of Jesus
O Open our eyes to see the people and situations that need our care and attention
P Protect us and those we love, and all the NHS staff and key workers who put themselves at risk to serve us
E Encourage all those who are despairing, may they know that our hope is in you

Amen

Opening Stainton Church?

Last week I mentioned that the Stainton PCC is considering how it may safely open Stainton Church for people to come for individual private prayer now that that is allowed by the Government. A PCC “Open the Church Working Group” has had a couple of online Zoom meetings and a socially-distanced site visit in the Church to consider all that needs to be done. Opening the Church is not going to be quick and easy but the PCC is making good progress with the steps that need to be taken for the opening to be safe for the individuals from our community who might wish to pray in Church as well as for the PCC volunteers who will supervise the Church being open. Rest assured that we shall let you know ASAP once we are in a position to open the Church for prayer.
Foodbank update

Thank you once again for all the contributions that you have made to the Middlesbrough Food Bank. Last Monday I was able to take 40-50 packets, tins and jars of much needed foodstuffs to St Barnabas’s Vicarage for use in the Foodbank centre at St Barnabas’ Church. I saw Revd David Goodhew, Vicar of St Barnabas, from the end of his driveway; he asked me to pass on to you all his great thanks for our donations to the Foodbank. Please do keep the donations coming, no matter how large or small; your donations can be dropped of at 26 Meldyke Lane, Stainton, at any time.
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